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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement, Findings, and Conclusions
1. On April 14, 2006, Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service or Company) filed Advice Letter No. 1454–Electric and Advice Letter 671-Gas.
2. Within Advice Letter No. 1454-Electric, Public Service states that customers of the Company receiving electric service as of the date of this filing will be notified by individual notice provided by first class mail and by general notice published in the legal classified sections of the Rocky Mountain News and the Denver Post.  Within Advice Letter No. 671-Gas, Public Service states notice of this filing will be placed in the legal classified section of the Denver Post.

3. Section 40-3-104(1)(c)(I)(A), C.R.S., requires that when a public utility chooses to notify customers through a newspaper of general circulation it also includes with each regular billing statement mailed to affected customers, during the first regular billing cycle following the application for an increase or other change, a bill insert containing the same information contained in the notice by newspaper publication.
4. We find that the proposed customer notice methodology for Advice Letter No. 1454-Electric is inconsistent with respect to § 40-3-104(1)(c)(I)(A), C.R.S., because it appears that that the Company is intending to do an individual customer mailing instead of a bill insert which is required by statute. Because the cost of customer notices (postage, printing, processing costs, etc.) are recoverable expenses from the ratepayers, the Commission wants to ensure that the most cost-effective and legally correct method be utilized for this advice letter.
5. Additionally, we find that the proposed customer notice methodology for Advice Letter No. 671-Gas is inconsistent with § 40-3-104(1)(c)(I)(A-D), C.R.S., because, in addition to notice in a newspaper of general circulation, the statute requires additional notice via a bill insert to customers.  Public Service failed to indicate within the advice letter how it intends to provide additional notice of the proposed changes in gas service charges to customers. 
II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service) is hereby given seven days to explain to the Commission how its proposed customer notice associated with Advice Letter No. 1454-Electric is consistent with § 40-3-104(1)(c)(I)(A), C.R.S.
2. Public Service is hereby given seven days to notify the Commission how it intends to cure the customer notice issue associated with Advice Letter No. 671-Gas in order to be compliant with § 40-3-104(1)(c)(I)(A-D), C.R.S.

3. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.
B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
April 19, 2006.

	(S E A L)

[image: image1.png]



ATTEST: A TRUE COPY


[image: image2.wmf] 

 

 


Doug Dean, 
Director
	THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO


GREGORY E. SOPKIN
________________________________


POLLY PAGE
________________________________


CARL MILLER
________________________________

Commissioners


G:\ORDER\C06-0422_06S-234EG.doc:SRS
2

_1171191204.doc
[image: image1.png]Lo




[image: image2.png]





 












